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PROGRAMMATIC DETERMINATION OF NONSIGNIFICANCE 

Description of Proposal: Update to Kitsap Countywide Planning Policies (CPPs).  The 
proposed update is intended to ensure consistency with PSRCs Vision 2050 and any changes 
to state laws, such as the Washington State Growth Management Act (GMA). The CPPs apply 
to jurisdictions located within Kitsap County and local comprehensive plans must be consistent 
with them. The proposed CPPs recommended by KRCC amend:  the Introduction; Elements A 
- N; and Appendices A, C, D, F, and G.  Following Kitsap County’s initial action, the adopting
ordinance will be transferred to the Cities of Bainbridge Island, Poulsbo, Bremerton, and Port 
Orchard for ratification. At minimum, three Kitsap cities must ratify for the County adopting 
ordinance to take effect. 

Proponent: Kitsap County Dept of Community Development 

Lead Agency:  KITSAP COUNTY 

Location of proposal, including street address, if any: N/A  

The lead agency for this programmatic proposal has determined that it does not have a probable 
significant adverse impact on the environment.  An environmental impact statement (EIS) is not 
required under RCW 43.21C.030(2)(c).  This decision was made after review of a completed 
programmatic environmental checklist and other information on file with the lead agency.  This 
information is available to the public on request. 

This programmatic DNS is issued under WAC 197-11-340(2) and is 
not administratively appealable under chapter 21.04 KCC; the lead agency will not further act 
on this proposal for 14 days from the date below. Comments must be submitted by September 
2, 2021. 

Responsible Official:  Scott Diener    Contact: Scott Diener 
Position/Title:  Manager, DSE, Dept of Community Development  Phone:  (360) 337-4966 
Address:  614 Division Street, Port Orchard, WA  98366 

DATE:   August 17, 2021  Signature: 
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